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1. Purpose of the Scholarship: Professor Paul K.C. Liu had devoted his life to the study of 

population economics and economic development, and had been a joint-appointed and adjunct 

professor of the Department of Economics for more than 30 years. In order to commemorate 

Professor Liu and to cultivate outstanding students, his family donated the Department to establish 

the “Professor Paul K.C. Liu Memorial Scholarship.” 

 

2. Quota: One student can receive the Scholarship in each academic year. 

 

3. Amount of the Scholarship: NTD 80,000 for each academic year. 

 

4. Eligibility: PhD students with Taiwanese nationality who have obtained the doctoral candidacy 

are eligible. There is no restriction in the field of research, but those whose research fields related 

to population economics, labor economics, economic development are given priority. The 

recipient of the Scholarship cannot apply again.  

 

5. Time of Application: The application materials should be submitted by November 15th in each 

academic year. 

 

6. Required materials: Transcripts of all academic years, the thesis proposal, a recommendation 

letter from the advisor, and other relevant documents which are favorable for review. 

 

7. Review procedure: After receiving an application, the Department Chair, as the convener, should 

form a review committee, which is responsible for reviewing the materials and determining the 

recipient.   

 

8. This regulation will be implemented after being approved by the departmental meeting. After five 

years of implementation, the family members will evaluate the performance with the Department 

Chair and consider whether or not to continue supporting this scholarship.  

 


